








Match Committee Notes 

Monday, 17 February 2025, at 6.45 pm 

Present: Judith Lawton, Jan Brown, Jane Carroll and Jill McMeeking 

Apologies: Greg Buzzard, Tony Winters, Geoff Eyles 

Letter of Concern re 
Swiss Pairs Prize Awarding: 

A letter had been received from questioning the awarding of prizes at the event the 
previous day.  It had been circulated around some Committee members, and 
written feedback had been provided by Geoff Eyles and Greg Buzzard. 

It was noted the tournament had been publicised as a Swiss Pairs 8B event; no 
mention of grades/sections was made in that advertising; no mention of awarding of 
prizes was made either.   When the tournament was set up, there were no sections 
set-up or displayed for players.   

Prior to the tournament prizes were agreed to be first, second and third, depending 
on entries and grades.  On the day of the tournament, those of the Match Committee 
present agreed that the prizes would be awarded to the top three placings for Open 
and top two placings for Intermediate.  There was mention that if an Intermediate pair 
gained one of the top three placings, then that would change the prizes to be awarded, 
and there would need to be a reconsideration. 

At the time prizes were being allocated, it was evident an Intermediate Pair had gained 
second place.  Greg Buzzard was asked to contribute to the discussions at that time.  
Jane Carroll was not as she was potentially a recipient of a prize.  It was agreed Top 
three places would get the Open prizes, and that the two Intermediate prizes would 
also be awarded.  

The matter was discussed at length, with little resolution or agreement.  One member 
was of the view that the tournament should have been run on the same lines as in 
previous years (i.e. entries split into sections and prizes awarded across the sections). 

Because of the fact only four members of the Committee were present and able to 
discuss this (one of whom was feeling compromised as they were a prize recipient), it 
was agreed to defer consideration of this matter until the next full Match Committee 
meeting.   In the meantime, prizes are to be issued as announced on the day, and any 
announcement of results to be prefaced by the words “winners as announced on the 
day”.    If there is to be an alteration to the prizes, this can occur at a later date. 

Judith noted she had acknowledged receipt of the letter in the meantime. 

 Termination: There being no further time to discuss anything else, the meeting closed at 7.15 pm. 



Match Committee Notes 

Monday, 11 March 2025, at 6.30 pm 

 

 

Present: Judith Lawton, Greg Buzzard, Jan Brown, Tony Winters, Jane Carroll, Geoff Eyles and 
Jill McMeeking 

 
Apologies: - 
 
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 17 February 2025, which had been previously 

circulated to all members of the Committee, were confirmed on the resolution of Greg 
Buzzard and Jane Carroll – Carried. 

 
Letter of Concern re 
Swiss Pairs Prize Awarding: 
 Noted the recommendation from the meeting stood, and there was no reason to 

change it.  The email from Geoff Eyles encapsulated exactly what had happened 
(which all had received a copy of).  Agreed that this should be the basis of a response 
that is ultimately sent back, should the full Committee agree. 

 
Masonic All Grades Tournament: 
 Currently 9 tables entered. 
 All grades tournament – prizes will be available for Open, Intermediate and Junior 

(should there be sufficient entries).  Currently proposing to offer Two prizes for Open, 
two for Intermediate and one for Junior – noting that should a lower graded pair take 
a higher graded placing, they will receive that higher prize.  Prizes to be $60/$50 for O 
and I, and $60 for J. 

 
 Agreed entry fee to be $30.00 per person.  NZ Bridge site to be updated with this 

information.   
 
 Marilyn Jackson Directing – Jan Brown to liaise re arrangements. 
 Jane Carroll will liaise with Janice Hodson re catering 
 Masons representative will be attending in the morning. 
 
Inconsistent Start Times for Divisions: 
 The committee discussed the inconsistent start times between grades.  Agreed that 

changes should not occur mid-year, but that this could be a topic for discussion at the 
AGM.  Questioned whether 15 minutes would be sufficient change to make a 
difference to late finishes.  Noted reminder to go out to Directors to keep board 
numbers down to 22-26 boards max where possible – noting that boards can be 
removed from the system (and Directors/Scorers can be shown how that can be done).   

 
Results not posted to Website: 
 Noted there had been some technical issues with getting results to the website.  This 

was anticipated to be temporary – Geoff was working on a fix.   
 
Director/Player Discussion at end of Play: 
 Concerns had been expressed about discussion that had been ongoing about a 

Director’s ruling on a Silver night.  Following discussion the meeting agreed that Greg 



suggest to both people that should similar incidents occur in future, they take those 
discussions away to the Committee Room. 

 
Question re high handicaps for players: 
 There were questions raised about why some players appear to have high handicaps.  

This is due to their playing results on the nights they play on.  The handicap system is 
computerised, and monitored by Geoff Eyles.  The meeting confirmed its comfort with 
the handicap system.  For those wishing to have a clearer understanding of how it 
works, that information is contained in the July 2024 President’s Newsletter.    In the 
meantime, Greg to respond to the enquirer with this information. 

 
Life Member Names on Series: 

There was some discomfort expressed by a life member about having their name 
included on a series, as previously proposed.  The suggestion was made that those life 
members could be honoured in this way.  There was general support for this approach.  

 
Murihiku Teams and Pairs Event: 
 Director – S Strang 
 Entry Fee - $40.00 per person Teams; $35.00 per person Pairs; $65.00 if a person 

enters both. 
 Lunch to be provided for Director 
 Scorer to be identified. 
 Promotion can start as soon as this weekend is over. 
 
 Termination: There being no further time to discuss anything else, the meeting closed at 7.15 pm. 
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